
BUFFALO  TRAIL  PUBLIC  SCHOOLS

News from the Board:  November 2021 

Buffalo Trail 
Public Schools is 

committed to maximiz-
ing student learning, in a 
safe and caring environ-
ment, supported by a  
highly effective team. 

MEETING DATES :  

NEXT  B OARD  
MEETING    

DECEMBER  15  

Communication Strategy: 

At the November meeting the following motions were passed; 
• To approve the 2020-2021 Audited Financial Statement
• To write a letter to the Minister of Education to request approval to dispose

of Clandonald School as per Section 192(1) of the Education Act
• To approve four applicants to participate in the TRTS, Teacher Retirement

Transition Strategy
• To approve the Annual Education Results Report (AERR) 2020-2021 and year

two update to be submitted to Alberta Education
• To receive the annual Superintendent’s School Review for information as

presented

The Superintendent shared information with the Board regarding the draft cur-
riculum.  Stakeholders can check out resources at the new LearnAlberta website 
and can continue to have their say on the Draft K-6 Curriculum—Public Feed-
back Survey. 

The Board passed a motion to choose the new public member from the adult 
learning community to join the Audit Committee.  This position was left vacant 
at the time of the Organizational meeting. The position was advertised on our 
website.  The Board is thankful to its public members that will come together in 
January to  review the annual Audited Financial Statement and provide input 
into the public communication plan. 

Welcome to the New Board of Trustees! 

 Meet the Board 

From left to right top row; 
Stephanie Cooper, Jim King,  

Tanya Ford,  
From left to right middle row; 

David Bensmiller,  
Darla Yonkman,  
Barry Livingston,  

From left to right bottom row; 
Jessica Kaastrup,  

Stephanie Spornitz  
and  

Kara Jackson. 

Mission: 

OTHER NEWS 

https://new.learnalberta.ca/
https://extranet.gov.ab.ca/opinio6/s?s=public2021EN

